
Residents’ Council Notes							16 June 2022
1. Asbjørn was the conductor and Puck took notes.
2. Kitchen updates
a. Small annex 
i. They have some issues with a slow drain, which they will contact Benjamin about. 
ii. The wifi is not great in every room, but the IT department is working on it. They suggested to get ethernet cables, and Louise will take a look at it. 
iii. Cleaning is going much better.
b. Orange kitchen 
i. The new kitchen managers are doing a great job and they redid the system for dishes, which improved the situation so far.
ii. They are trying to encourage people to eat together more often.
c. Upstairs kitchen 
i. Instead of having regular kitchen weekers during summer, the kitchen is introducing a cleaning competition. Louise asked if we can share this fun idea with the other kitchens too.
d. Blue kitchen
i. There are some new rules now, that have been effective to work on cleanliness. However, they may want to look more at rewards, to make sure people will still enjoy living there. However, that does not seem like a big issue right now.
ii. Pant is still an issue. They will look at a solution for this themselves.
e. Large annex still needs a representative.
3. Important messages will now be posted more on physical posters, instead of just on Facebook, to make sure no one misses them. Each kitchen will receive a poster when a message will be posted. 
4. Committee status
a. The outdoor renovation project is going great. The plans are made and they will soon be executed by the volunteers.
b. The hobby room is getting ready. Benjamin is buying some tables and tools for it. The room will have a booking system, similar to piano room, and opening times between 10:00 and 20:00.
5. The Piano booking system has some kinks, so the residents’ council has drawn up some guidelines, that will be printed and posted in each kitchen and on the door of piano room.
6. The long grass has formed a little bit of an issue in terms of allergies. Louise will talk to Benjamin about that. It has been left long to improve biodiversity, but this was not very clearly communicated, so many people were confused by it. We will look for a better biodiversity solution that also looks nicer.
7. Party committee 
a. The kitchen representatives will find representatives from their kitchens to organize the next dorm party in early September. Puck will oversee this.
b. The party should not be on the 3rd of September or on the same day as major DTU parties.
8. Long-term plans
a. The kitchen and bathroom renovations are in progress. There was a discussion with the architect, and they decided small annex will probably be first. The process will be a bit slow so we can save up money, so we don’t have to make rent higher, so be patient. The time plan will be made when architect makes their offer.
9.  Next meeting: 1st of September at 17:30.



